# **SUBJECT: THIRD LANGUAGE ENGLISH**

# **SUBJECT CODE: 63E**

# SUBJECT: THIRD LANGUAGE ENGLISH.SUBJECT CODE: 63 E

The pattern of question paper for the year 2019-2020 for the class 10 has been modified in order to cater to the students of Third Language English, to express their ideas in more of descriptive manner. This will help the learners in acquiring vocabulary and its usage in a creative expression. This pattern of question paper allows the students to think creatively beyond the text and gives scope for language learning, which helps them in their future levels. Hence the weightage for long answers questions that demand the answers in descriptive manner has been raised and the weightage for the objective forms of question has been minimized.

The following table gives the comparative view of number of questions in different types.

SI. No	Types of questions	Previous year Current yea		Current year	
		No of questions	Marks	No of questions	Marks
1	MCQ	9	9	8	8
2	VSA	16	16	8	8
3	SA	12	24	8	16
4	LA1 [3 Marks]	5	15	9	27
5	LA2 [4 Marks]	4	16	4	16
6	LA3 [5 Marks]			1	5
	Total	46	80	38	80

CCE RF/RR

The total number of questions is restricted to 38. 1 mark, 3 marks and one five marks questions have been newly introduced. Essay writing is introduced in order to cater to the creative writing. The topics for essay would be covered based on the themes which students have already familiar with. Though the reading comprehension that is passage, has four sub questions, it is considered as one question of four marks. The grammar and vocabulary items would be covered from the content. The difficulty level is maintained as, easy 30%, average 50% and difficulty level is 20%.

MCQ, VSA and SA questions take 40% and descriptive questions i.e. 3 marks, 4 marks and 5 marks questions take 60% of the question paper. The unit wise weightage has been squashed and weightage is fixed on themes, i.e. prose, poetry, supplementary reader, grammar and vocabulary, and composition. The question paper is designed in such a way that it leads from easy to difficult level. The marks are graded orderly, starting from 1 mark question to 5 marks question.

Blueprint will not be provided by the board.

Weightage for the content, Objectives and Difficulty level is mentioned. Teachers are free to prepare their own question paper based on these weightages.

SI. No	Content	Objectives				
		Remembering	Comprehension	Expression	Appreciation	Total
1	Prose	5	11	18		34
2	Poetry	7	8	3	3	21
3	Supplementary Reading			4		4
4	Grammar	4	4			8
5	Composition		4	9		13
	Total	16	27	34	3	80

The table below gives the picture of weightage to content domain with respect to marks.

On the whole, the new pattern gives scope for the better comprehension of the language, content and curb the practice of rote memory and also the malpractice at examination hall.

Teachers are encouraged to take responsibility to prepare their students to take the examination with confidence.

# SUBJECT:THIRD LANGUAGE ENGLISH . SUBJECT CODE : 63 E

# CCE RF/RR

# MARKS 80

#### WEIGHTAGE TO OBJECTIVES

	OBJECTIVES	MARKS	PERCENTAGE
1	Remembering	16	20%
2	Comprehension	27	34%
3	Expression	34	42%
4	Appreciation	03	04%

# WEIGHTAGE TO CONTENT

	OBJECTIVES	MARKS	PERCENTAGE
1	Prose	34	43.75%
2	Poetry	21	25%
3	Supplementary Reading	04	5%
4	Grammar and Vocabulary	08	10%
5	Composition and Expression	13	16.25%

# WEIGHTAGE TO QUESTION TYPE

	OBJECTIVES	NO OF QUESTIONS	MARKS
1	MCQ	8	8
2	Very Short Answers	8	8
3	Short Answers	8	16
4	Long Answers 1 [3 Marks]	9	27
5	Long Answers 2 [4 Marks]	4	16
6	Long Answers 3 [5 Marks]	1	5
		38	80

# SUBJECT: THIRD LANGUAGE ENGLISH SUBJECT CODE: 63 E

# CCE PF / PR MARKS 100

# WEIGHTAGE TO OBJECTIVES

	OBJECTIVES	MARKS	PERCENTAGE
1	Remembering	20	20%
2	Comprehension	32	32%
3	Expression	45	45%
4	Appreciation	03	03%
	Total	100	100

# WEIGHTAGE TO CONTENT

	OBJECTIVES	MARKS	PERCENTAGE
1	Prose	39	39%
2	Poetry	32	32%
3	Supplementary Reading	4	4%
4	Grammar and Vocabulary	10	10%
5	Composition	15	15%
		100	100

# WEIGHTAGE TO QUESTION TYPE

	OBJECTIVES	NO OF QUESTIONS	MARKS
1	MCQ	10	10
2	VSA	10	10
3	SA	10	20
4	LA1 [3 Marks]	11	33
5	LA2 [4 Marks]	3	12
6	LA3 [5 Marks]	3	15
		47	100

# KARNATAKA SECONDARY EDUCATION EXAMINATION BOARD

# MODEL QUESTION PAPER -1 YEAR 2019-2020

# **REGULAR FRESH**

SUBJECT – THIRD LANGUAGE ENGLISH

TIME – 2hrs 30 Mins

Sub code: 63E

Max Marks – 80

Four alternatives are given for each of the following questions. Only one of them is correct. Choose the correct alternative and write the complete answer along with its letter. 1x8=8

# 1 Give one word for 'a place for keeping birds' \_\_\_\_\_

- A. garden
- B. aviary
- C. apiary
- D. shed

2 Indian <u>army</u> is highly professional.

The underlined word in the above sentence is

- A. proper noun
- B. abstract noun
- C. collective noun
- D. common noun
- 3 The word "happy" can be written in its antonym form by using the prefix --
  - A. dis
  - B. il
  - C. ir
  - D. un
- 4 The mother parrot led the babies \_\_\_\_\_\_ the tree Fill in the blank with correct preposition
  - A. on
  - B. under
  - C. into
  - D. above
- Latha acted in <u>8 films</u> in Hindi and Marati.
  The correct form of question to be framed to get the underlined word as

answer is \_\_\_\_\_

- A. Who acted in 8 films?
- B. How much film did Latha acted?
- C. How many films did Latha act in Hindi and Marati?
- D. How many films did Latha acted in Hindi and Marati?

6 What a huge building Vidhana Soudha is!

The above sentence can be changed into an assertive sentence as \_\_\_\_

- A. Vidhana Soudha is a building.
- B. What kind of building is Vidhana Soudha?
- C. Vidhana Soudha is a big building.
- D. Vidhana Soudha is very huge building.
- 7 The fruit was too rotten to eat.

This can be write by removing' too .. to' and using' so that not 'as \_\_\_\_\_

- A. The fruit was so much rotten.
- B. The fruit was so rotten that it could not be eaten.
- C. The rotten fruit cannot be eaten.
- D. The fruit is rotten and cannot be eaten.
- 8 She gave a nice speech.

The above sentence can be written in passive voice as \_\_\_\_\_

- A. A nice speech was given by her
- B. A nice speech was given.
- C. She gave nice speech.
- D. A nice speech she gave.

# Answer each of the following questions in a sentence. 1x8=8

- 9 Who was Chandan Das?
- 10 Which river flows in Kashmir?
- 11 Name the president who awarded Bharat Ratna to M .S. Subbulaskshmi.
- 12 Who wrote the poem "Autumn Song"?
- 13 How did the fisherman support his family?
- 14 When will everyone be your friend?
- 15 List the joys that one gets who plants a tree.
- 16 "It Never Comes Again", here what does the word "It" refer to?
- III Answer the following questions in two or three sentences each. 2x8=16

- 17 How is the Giraffe described in the lesson "At the Zoo"?
- 18 What is D.C. Katte?
- 19 What role does a tree play for the creatures blithe with song?
- 20 What made Suchaka think of killing the pickpocket?
- 21 What does the tiger stand for in the poem "The Tiger and the Deer"?
- 22 What did the old man give the brothers in the castle?
- 23 How did Rajaji teach a lesson in "discipline" to his young ADC?
- 24 How did UttumTupe help his neighborhood?

# IV Answer the following questions in four or five sentences each. 3x4=12

25 What does the poet convey in her poem "Autumn Song"?

# OR

Why does G.E. Goodrich pray that men should hear the pleas of dumb creatures?

- 26 What are the characteristics of a faithful friend?
- 27 What are the demands of the people of Banjarumale?
- 28 How did Simpleton solve all the tasks?

# V Read the given extracts and answers the questions that follow .3x5=15

- 29 "I think, when the king saw it, he remembered somebody he loves".
  - a. Who said these words?
  - b. What does "it" refer to?
  - c. What did the king see?
- 30 "Are you Rustum?"
  - a. Who said this?
  - b. Who was it said to?
  - c. Who was Rustum?
- 31 "Here I am!"
  - a. Who said this?
  - b. Who was it said to?
  - c. When was it said?
- 32 "The Music world and Tamil Nadu have been honored".
  - a. Who said this?
  - b. Who does this statement refer to?
  - c. When was it said?
- 33 "No no let us play, for it is yet day
  - And we cannot go to sleep"
    - a. Who said these lines?

- b. Who does the word "we" refer to?
- c. Why did they say so?

Quote from memory.	
It is not	
	and sere;
	OR
There are	
	from our hearts.
Answer the following c	question in five or six sentences.
Explain the varieties of	flowers and fruits of Kashmir.
	OR
What made Sohrab dro	p the covering shield?
Read the passage and a	answer the questions that follow.
brother was very mean took all his brother's cle forest to find some fire chopping the branches The tree said to him "O spare me, I will give you disappointed with the r threatened to cut the e The magical tree instea	rothers who lived at the edge of a forest. The elder to his younger brother. He ate up all the food an othes. One day, the elder brother went into the wood to sell in the market. As he went around, of tree after tree, he came upon a magical tree. h kind sir, please do not cut my branches. If you a golden apples". The elder brother agreed but we number of apples the tree gave him, and he entire trunk, if the tree didn't give him more apple d showered upon the elder brother, hundreds of brother lay on the ground crying in pain as the su

4

4

4

The greed leads to sufferings.

- a. What kind of a boy was elder brother?
- b. Why did he go to the forest?
- c. What did the magical tree tell him?

d. How did the tree teach him a lesson?

#### IX Write an essay on any one of the topics not exceeding to twelve to 4 fifteen sentences.

37. a. Rainwater harvesting b.Zoo c.Uses of trees

#### Х Imagine you are John/Mary of Government High School, Tumkur. 5

38. Write a letter to your friend inviting him/her for your birthday party.

### OR

Write a leave letter to your class teacher mentioning the reasons to grant you leave for two days.

#### KARNATAKA SECONDARY EDUCATION EXAMINATION BOARD.

MODEL QUESTION PAPER - 2 YEAR-2019-20

### **REGULAR FRESH**

SUBJECT : THIRD LANGUAGE ENCLISH.	SUBJECT CODE : 63 E

TIME : 2Hrs 30 Mins

Max Marks: 80

- I. Four alternatives are given for each of the following questions / incomplete statements. Only one of them is correct or most appropriate. Choose the correct alternative and write the complete answer along with its letter of alphabet. 1x8=8
- 1) Give one word for, "Study of plant in relation with living creature".
  - a) Biology, b) Sociology
  - c) Ecology d) Zoology

2) Hari lives in Bengaluru. The underlined word is \_\_\_\_\_\_

- a) Proper Noun b) Common Noun
- c) Abstract Noun d) Collective Noun

3) The word "Possible" can be written in its antonym form by using the prefix

- a) Im b) Un
- c) in d)ir
- India is the biggest country \_\_\_\_\_Asia. The correct preposition to be filled in is
  - a) On b) In

- c) Of
- 5) Ramesh bought <u>a car</u> last week. The question that can be framed to get the underlined word as answer is--

d) To

- a) What did Ramesh buy last week?
- b) What does Ramesh buy last week?
- c) What bought Ramesh last week?
- d) What buys Ramesh last week?
- 6) What a nice place it is!

The above sentence can be changed into an assertive sentence as

- a) It is a nice place.
- b) It is a very nice place.
- c) Nice place it is.
- d) Very nice place it is.
- 7) This news is too good to be true.

This can be written by removing 'too....to' and using 'so that not ' as-

- a) This news is so good that it cannot be true.
- b) This news is so good that it be true
- c) This news is too good that it cannot be true
- d) This news is so good to be true.
- 8) He writes a good story.

The above sentence can be changed into passive voice as-

- a) A story was written by him.
- b) A good story is being written by him,
- c) A good story is written by him.
- d) A good story was being written by him.

### II. Answer the following questions in a sentence each 1x8 = 8

- 9) What kind of a man was Chandan Das?
- 10) Which city is called as' The Venice of India?
- 11) Where was M.S. Subbulakshmi born?
- 12) What does the poet compare the joy to?
- 13) Who is Januka?
- 14) When will everyone be your friend?
- 15) According to the poet in the poem "Plant Tree" how many kinds of joys will a person get who plants a tree?
- 16) What is that never comes again in our life?

# III. Answer the following questions in two or three sentence each.

2x8 = 16

- 17) What are the things said about camel, and giraffe?
- 18) Why did the tribes give up paddy cultivation?
- 19) How is the person who plants a tree rewarded?
- 20) When did the policemen arrest the fisherman?
- 21) How does the tiger attack its pray?

- 22) What did the old man give the brothers in the castle?
- 23) How was Roger able to make amends for his theft of a bicycle?
- 24) Is there any resemblance between Tansukh vora's father and M.K. Gandhi's father?

#### IV. Answer the following questions in Four or Five sentence each

#### 3x4 = 12

25) Write the summary of the poem "Autumn Song"

#### OR

Write the substance of the poem "Prayer for Dumb Creatures".

- 26) Write the brief message of the poem "Faithful Friend"
- 27) What is the reason behind the clean air in Banjarumale?
- 28) What are the three tasks did old man give to the three brothers?

#### V. Read the following extracts and answer the questions that follow. 3x5=15

- 29 "I live on the Ganges at the spot where Indra came down"
  - a) Who said these words?
  - b) Who does 'I 'refer to?
  - c) Where did he live?

30 "If you beget a son, bind this seal to his arm and send him to me"

a) Who said these words.

- b) Whom did he say this?
- c) Why did he say so?
- 31 "The news spread far and wide like wildfire"
  - a) What is the news?
  - b) Who announced news?
  - c) Why did he announce the news?
  - 32 She was called "Nightingale of India" and was awarded Bharatha

Ratna "

- a) Who does 'she' refer to?
- b) Who awarded her Bharatha Ratna?
- c) Which lesson is this statement taken from?
- 33 "Come come leave off play, and let us away

Till the morning appears in the skies"

- a) Who said these lines?
- b) Who are these lines said to?
- c) Why does the speaker say so?

# VI. Quote from memory.

34 It is not \_\_\_\_\_

4

	and sere;		
	OR		
We are			
	from our hearts	3.	

# VII. Answer the following question in Five or Six sentences each

35 Describe the floating garden of Dal Lake

OR

4

How did Sohrab and Rustum fight with each other in the battlefield?

# VIII. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follows. 4

- 36 There was a boy who would never devote day attention to his studies. His parents sent him to school, but he took to playing on the road and did not care for the opinion of even those friends who helped him in danger. One day a gentlemen, who was on the look out for a boy servant happened to come across him, wondering all alone in the street. He carried him away to a different town and made him work day and night as a servant. Now the boy repented of his folly and one day while his master was asleep, he slipped away and after a good deal of trouble, reached home he studied hard and became a great man.
  - a) What the boy would never do?
  - b) How did the gentleman come across the boy?

- c) What did the gentleman do?
- e) What did the boy do one day when his master was fast asleep?

# IX. Write an essay on any one of the following topics in 8 to 10 sentences each 4

- 37 a) M.S. Subbalakshmi a great singer.
  - Her Childhood
  - Her popularity in the music
  - Her awards
  - b) Save the water
    - Sources of water
    - Uses of water
    - Conservation of water
  - c) News paper and it's uses

# X Imagine that you are Philip / Sara of standard X Government High School,Hubli

38. Write a letter to your friend describing the places you visited on the school educational tour.

Write an application to your school Head Master to sanction three days leave giving reasons.

# KARNATAKA SECONDARY EDUCATION EXAMINATION BOARD

# MODEL QUESTION PAPER - 1 YEAR 2019-2020

# PRIVATE FRESH

# SUBJECT – THIRD LANGUAGE ENGLISH

TIME – 2hrs 45 Mins

Sub code: 63E Max Marks –100

- Four alternatives are given for each of the following questions. Only one of them is correct. Choose the correct alternative and write the complete answer along with its letter. 1x10=10
- 1 Give one word for 'a place for keeping birds' \_\_\_\_\_
  - E. garden
  - F. aviary
  - G. apiary
  - H. shed
- 2 Indian <u>army</u> is highly professional.

The underlined word in the above sentence is

- E. proper noun
- F. abstract noun
- G. collective noun
- H. common noun
- 3 The word "happy" can be written in its antonym form by using the prefix \_
  - E. dis
  - F. il
  - G. ir
  - H. un
- 4 The mother parrot led the babies \_\_\_\_\_ the tree Fill in the correct preposition
  - E. on
  - F. under
  - G. into
  - H. above

5 Latha acted in <u>8 films</u> in Hindi and Marati.

The correct form of question to be framed to get the underlined word as answer is \_\_\_\_\_

- E. Who acted in 8 films?
- F. How much film did Latha acted?
- G. How many films did Latha act in Hindi and Marati?
- H. How many films did Latha acted in Hindi and Marati?
- 6 What a huge building Vidhana Soudha is!
  - The above sentence can be changed into an assertive sentence as \_\_\_\_
    - E. Vidhana Soudha is a building.
    - F. What kind of building is Vidhana Soudha?
    - G. Vidhana Soudha is a big building.
    - H. Vidhana Soudha is very huge building.
- 7 The fruit was too rotten to eat.

This can be write by removing' too .. to' and using' so that not' as \_\_\_\_

- E. The fruit was so much rotten.
- F. The fruit was so rotten that it could not be eaten.
- G. The rotten fruit cannot be eaten.
- H. The fruit is rotten and cannot be eaten.

# 8 She gave a nice speech.

The above sentence can be written in passive voice as \_\_\_\_\_

- D. A nice speech was given by her.
- E. A nice speech was given.
- F. She gave nice speech.
- G. A nice speech she gave.

9 \_\_\_\_\_ apple \_\_\_\_\_ day keeps the doctor away.

The correct articles to be used here is

- A. A, a
- B. An, a
- C. An, the
- D. The, a
- 10 Rama is wise \_\_\_\_\_ his brother is foolish.

The correct conjunction to be used here is-

- A. or
- B. that
- C. but
- D. because

II	Answer each of the following questions in a sentence.	1x10=10
11	Who was Chandan Das?	
12	Which river flows in Kashmir?	
13	Name the president who awarded Bharat Ratna to M.S.Subbulaskshmi.	
14	Who wrote the poem "Autumn Song"?	
15	How did the fisherman support his family?	
16	When will everyone be your friend?	
17	List the joys that one gets who plants a tree.	
18	"It Never Comes Again", here what does the word "It" refer to?	
19	Who is the poem addressed to in the poem "Prayer for dumb creatures"?	
20	How does the tiger attack its prey?	
111	Answer each of the following questions in two or three sentences.	2x10=20
21	How is the Giraffe described in the lesson "At the Zoo"?	
22	What is D.C. Katte?	
23	What role does a tree play for the creatures blithe with song?	
24	What made Suchaka think of killing the pickpocket?	
25	What does the tiger stand for in the poem "The Tiger and the Deer"?	
26	What did the old man give the brothers in the castle?	
27	How did Rajaji teach a lesson in "discipline" to his young ADC?	
28	How did UttumTupe help his neighborhood?	
29	Why was the heart of the poet sad and alone?	
30	Why do the houses in Srinagar city look beautiful in summer?	
IV	Answer each of the following questions in four or five sentences.	3x5=15
31	What does the poet convey in her poem "Autumn Song"?	
	OR	
	Why does G.E. Goodrich pray that men should hear the pleas of dumb creatures?	
32	What are the characteristics of a faithful friend?	
33	What are the demands of the people of Banjarumale?	
34	How did Simpleton solve the tasks?	

35 Why is the city of Srinagar called "The Venice of India'?

# V Read the given extracts and answers the questions that follow. 3x6=18

- 36 "I think, when the king saw it, he remembered somebody he loves".
  - d. Who said these words?
  - e. What does "it" refer to?
  - f. What did the king see?
- 37 "Are you Rustum?"
  - d. Who said this?
  - e. Who was it said to?
  - f. Who was Rustum?
- 38 "Here I am!"
  - d. Who said this?
  - e. Who was it said to?
  - f. When was it said?
- 39 "The Music world and Tamil Nadu have been honored".
  - d. Who said this?
  - e. Who does this statement refer to?
  - f. When was it said?
- 40 "No no let us play, for it is yet day
  - And we cannot go to sleep"
    - d. Who said these lines?
    - e. Who does the word "we" refer to?
    - f. Why did they say so?
- 41 "We behold it everywhere,

On the earth, and in the air,"

- a. What does 'it' refer to?
- b. Where to we behold it?

\_\_\_\_\_

c. Why does the poet say so?

# VI Quote from memory.

42 It is not \_\_\_\_\_ \_\_\_\_\_

\_\_\_\_\_ and sere;

OR

There are \_\_\_\_\_\_

\_\_\_\_\_ from our hearts.

4

VII Answer the following question in five or six sentences.

2x4=8

5

43 Explain the varieties of flowers and fruits of Kashmir.

#### OR

What made Sohrab drop the covering shield?

44 What is the message of the poem "Noble Nature"?

### VIII Read the passage and answer the questions that follow.

45 There were once two brothers who lived at the edge of a forest. The elder brother was very mean to his younger brother. He ate up all the food and took all his brother's clothes. One day, the elder brother went into the forest to find some firewood to sell in the market. As he went around, chopping the branches of tree after tree, he came upon a magical tree. The tree said to him "Oh kind sir, please do not cut my branches. If you spare me, I will give you golden apples". The elder brother agreed but was disappointed with the number of apples the tree gave him, and he threatened to cut the entire trunk, if the tree didn't give him more apples. The magical tree instead showered upon the elder brother, hundreds of tiny needles. The elder brother lay on the ground crying in pain as the sun began to lower down the horizon.

The greed leads to sufferings.

- e. What kind of a boy was elder brother?
- f. Why did he go to the forest?
- g. What did the magical tree tell him?
- h. How did the tree teach him a lesson?
- i. What is the moral of the story?

# IX Write an essay on any one of the topics not exceeding to twelve to fifteen sentences.

5

46. a.Rainwater harvesting b.Zoo c.Uses of trees

# X Imagine you are John/Mary of Government High School, Tumkur.

47. Write a letter to your friend inviting him/her for your birthday party.

# OR

Write a leave letter to your class teacher mentioning the reasons to grant you leave for two days.

# KARNATAKA SECONDARY EDUCATION EXAMINATION BOARD

#### MODEL QUESTION PAPER -2 YEAR 2019-20

#### PRIVATE FRESH

TIME : 2Hrs.45 Mns

Max Marks : 100

I. Four alternatives are given for each of the following questions / incomplete statements. Only one of them is correct or most appropriate. Choose the correct alternative and write the complete answer along with its letter of alphabet. 1x10 = 10

1) Give one word for, "Study of plant in relation with living creature".

	a) Biology,		b) Sociology			
	c) Ecology		d) Zoology			
2)	Hari lives <u>in Bengaluru</u> . The underlined word is					
	a) Proper Noun		b) Common Noun			
	c) Abstract Noun		d) Collective Noun			
3)	The word "Possible" can be written in its antonym form by using the					
	a) Im		b) Un			
	c) In		d) Dis			
4)	India is the biggest countryAsia. Fill the correct preposition.					
	a) on	b) in				
	c) of		d) to			

5) Ramesh bought <u>a car</u> last week. The question that can be framed to get the underlined word as answer as-

- a) What did Ramesh buy last week?
- b) What does Ramesh buy last week?
- c) What bought Ramesh last week?
- d) What buys Ramesh last week?
- 6) What a nice place it is!

The above sentence can be written in an assertive sentence as-

- a) It is a nice place
- b) It is a very nice place
- c) Nice place it is.
- d) Very nice place it is.

7) This news is too good to be true.

This can be written by removing 'too - to' and using 'so that not, as

- a) This news is so good that it cannot be true.
- b) This news is so good that it be true
- c) This news is too good that it cannot be true
- d) This news is so good to be true.
- 8) He writes a good story-

The above sentence can be written in passive voice as-

- a) A story was written by him.
- b) A good story is being written by him,
- c) A good story is written by him.
- d) A good story was being written by him.
- 9) Chandra Ravi are brothers

Use appropriate conjunction and complete the sentence.

a) Or b) and c) so d) But

# 10) \_\_\_\_\_ you coming now?

Use appropriate auxiliary verb and complete the sentence.

a) Is b) Was c) Are d) Were

# II. Answer the following questions in a sentence each 1x10=10

- 11) What kind of a man was Chandan Das?
- 12) Which city is called as The Venice of India?
- 13) Where was M.S. Subbulakshmi born?
- 14) What does the poet compare the joy to?
- 15) Who is Januka?
- 16) When will everyone be your friend?
- 17) According to the poem "Plant Tree" how many kinds of joys a person who plants a would get?
- 18) What is that never comes again in our life?
- 19) Which animal looks ugly in the lesson At the Zoo?
- 20) What did Rustum chase while hunting?

# III. Answer the following questions in two or three sentence each

2x10 = 20

- 21) What are the things said about camel, and giraffe?
- 22) Why did the tribes give up paddy cultivation?
- 23) How is the person who plants a tree rewarded?

- 24) When did the policemen arrest the fisherman?
- 25) How does the tiger attack it's prey?
- 26) What did the old man give the brothers in the castle?
- 27) How was Roger able to make amends for his theft of a bicycle?
- 28) Is there any resemblance between Tansukh vora's father and M.K. Gandhi's father?
- 29) Why did the king of Persia send for Rustum?
- 30) What plan did Chanakya hit upon to find out Rakshasa?

### IV. Answer the following questions in four or five sentence each.

#### 5x3 = 15

31) Write the summary of the poem "Autumn Song"

### OR

Write the substance of the poem "Prayer for Dumb Creatures".

- 32) Write the substance of the poem "Faithful Friend"
- 33) What is the reason behind the clean air in Banjarumale?
- 34) What are the three tasks that old man gave to the three brothers?
- 35) What prophecy or message a man should get from the bough of a tree?

# V. Read the following extracts and answer the questions that follow.

#### **6**x3=18

- 36 " I live on the Ganges at the spot where Indra came down"
  - a) Who said these words?

- b) Who does 'I' refer to?
- c) Where did he live?

37 "If you beget a son, bind this seal to his arm and send him to me"

- a) Who said these words?
- b) Whom did he say this?
- c) Why did he say this?
- 38 "The news spread far and wide like a wildfire".
  - a) What is the news?
  - b) Who announced News?
  - c) Why did he announce the news?
- 39 She was called "Nightingale of India" and was awarded Bharatha Ratna in 1998.
  - a) Who was called "Nightingale of India"?
  - b) When was Bharath Ratna Awarded?
  - c) Which lesson is this statement taken from?
- 40 "Come come leave off play, and let us away

Till the morning appears in the skies"

- a) Who said these lines?
- b) Who are these lines said to?
- c) Why does the speaker say so?

41. "We enter the valley of Kashmir at Baramulla	41.	"We enter	the val	ley of Kasl	hmir at Ba	ramulla"
--	-----	-----------	---------	-------------	------------	----------

- a) What does 'we' refer here?
- b) Where do the travelers enter the Kashmir from?
- c) Which lesson is this sentence taken from?

# VI. Quote from memory.

1x4=4

42 It is not \_\_\_\_\_

\_\_\_\_\_and sere;

OR

We are \_\_\_\_\_

\_\_\_\_\_our hearts.

# VII. Answer the following question in Five or Six sentences each 2x4=8

43 Describe the floating garden of Dal Lake

How did Sohrab and Rusthum fight each other in the battle field?

44. How can you test the faithfulness of your friend?

# VIII. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follows 1x5=5

- 45 There was a boy who would never devote day attention to his studies. His parents sent him to school, but he took to playing on the road and did not care for the opinion of even those friends who helped him in danger. One day a gentlemen. Who was on the look out for a boy servant happened to come across him, wondering all alone in the street? He carried him away to a different town and made him work day and night as a servant. Now the boy repented of his folly and one day while his master was asleep, he slipped away and after a good deal of trouble, reached home he studied hand and became a great man.
  - a) What would the boy not do?
  - b) How did the gentleman come across the boy?
  - c) What did the gentleman do?
  - d) What did the boy do one day when his master was fast asleep?
  - e) Give a suitable title for the above passage.

# IX. Write an essay on any one of the following topics in 8 to 10 sentences each 1x5=5

- 46 a) M.S. Subbalakshmi a great singer.
  - Her Childhood
  - Her popularity in the music
  - Her awards

- b) Save the water
  - Sources of water
  - Uses of water
  - Saving of water
- c) News paper and uses

# X Imagine that you are Philip / Sara of standard X Government High School, Hubli 1x5=5

47. Write a letter to your friend describing the places you visited on the school tour.

OR

Write an application to your school Head Master to sanction three days leave giving reasons.